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20 July 2021 

 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

4 Parramatta Square 

12 Darcy Street 

Parramatta NSW 2150 

 

To:  Rebeca Sommer 

 Principal Planning Officer 

 

Response to Submissions - Mosman High School Upgrade, 745 Military Road, Mosman 

(SSDA  10465) 

Request for Information by the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 

 

Dear Rebecca,  

On behalf of School Infrastructure NSW, this submission has been prepared by Architectus 

Australia Pty Ltd in response to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s (DPIE) 

Request for Additional Information (RFI), dated 7 July 2021 regarding the State Significant 

Development Application (SSDA) for the Mosman High School Upgrade (SSD-10465). 

This submission provides a response to the agency submissions received from Mosman 

Council, Transport for NSW (TfNSW), NSW Government Architects Office (NSW GAO) and one 

(1) additional public submission received. 

It is noted that the Environment, Energy and Science Group, NSW Environment Protection 

Authority and Heritage NSW have no further comments related to the project. 

This letter should be read in conjunction with the following: 

- Response to Request for Additional Information and Agency Submissions, prepared by 

Architectus (Attachment A) 

- Landscape Statement, prepared by Black Beetle (Attachment B) 

- Traffic Statement, prepared by PTC (Attachment C 

- Correspondence with Mosman Council (Attachment D) 

We trust that the responses will enable DPIE to finalise their assessment of the SSDA. Should 

you have any queries about this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Paris Wojcik at 

paris.wojcik@architectus.com.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Jane Fielding 

Senior Associate, Planning 
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